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NARAM 49 PHOTOS: 

Top Left: Tyler Schafer, winner of the 

                  David Gregorek Award. 

 Bottom Left: George Pike and his son 

                        Jeremy at ñFort PSCò. 

50 Years! 

A 20 page issue 

Including coverage 
of  

Naram 49 ! 

http://www.psc473.org/
http://www.nar.org/
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TEAM PITTSBURGH 

is published bimonthly by the 

Pittsburgh Space Command 

NAR Section # 473 

 

Uncopyrighted material 

appearing in TEAM PITTSBURGH 

may be reprinted provided proper 

credit is given to the author and to 

TEAM PITTSBURGH. 

 

AD SPACE in TEAM PITTSBURGH 

is available free to 

members in good standing. 

 

PSC Yearly dues: 

17 & under --- $6.00 

18 & over & family - $14.00 

(Membership includes  

newsletter subscription) 

 

Send PSC dues to: 

Mike Hardobey 

409 Mallard Drive    

Cranberry Twp.,  Pa 16066 

NOTE: Make Checks payable to 

Mike Hardobey -  NOT PSC 

  

PSC OFFICERS for 2007 

President  Steve Foster 

Vice President  John Brohm 

Treasurer   Mike Hardobey 

Section Advisor  John Pace 

TP Editor   Art Nestor 

Webmaster  John Sarosi  

Website  http://www.psc473.org 

  

  Submit articles for publication to: 

Art Nestor 

230 Arthur Street 

Zelienople, Pa 16063 

Email: artpeg@hotmail.com 

 

The Pittsburgh Space Command 

Is dedicated to the advancement 

of safe model rocketry. 

09/04/07-46 

ATTENTION NAR SECTIONS:          

Please send newsletter exchanges  

to: 

John Pace 

111 Crystal Springs Drive 

Cranberry Twp., Pa 16066 

Phone: (724) 742-8692  

  724-779-2000 
     

 

 

 

                  1713 Rt. 228 Suite L1,  Cranberry Twp., Pa 16066  

                  HOURS: MON THRU FRI 10-9, SAT 10-6, SUN 12-4                            

                         editorôs note 

NEW ADDRESS? 

NEW PHONE NUMBER? 

CONTACT: 

Mike Hardobey 

409 Mallard Drive 

Cranberry Township, Pa 16066 

Phone: (724) 772-9678 

NO. 135 

One of a kind? 

 Well maybe not, but certain-

ly hard to find. Iôm talking about the 

NAR patch shown on the upper left 

corner of Team Pittsburghôs front 

cover. This is the item I referred to 

last issue that perhaps no other Sec-

tion newsletter could  match. This 

style patch was given to new mem-

bers in the very early years of the 

NAR, in this case June, 1961. The 

patch belongs to me and I also have 

the original NAR membership card 

that accompanied it. The original 

NAR logo was not the familiar trian-

gle but in the shape of a real rocket 

motor and the patch shape was pat-

terned after it. I am using it in honor 

and celebration of the NARôs 50th 

anniversary. 

Honorable Mention 

 Team Pittsburgh placed sec-

ond in the annual newsletter of the 

year competition with an Honorable 

Mention at NARAM 49. Our dash 

for the North American Rockwell 

Trophy fell just short of the goal. The 

Trophy went to the Lunar Clips news-

letter put out by LUNAR, Section #534, 

of Livermore, California. 

 Over the past 3 years Team 

Pittsburgh has now been awarded 2 

Honorable Mentions and 1 Rockwell 

trophy. PSC members should be proud 

of this record as it represents a truly 

quality team effort. 

Hey, thereôs always next year! 

http://www.PSC473.org
mailto:artpeg@hotmail.com
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NARAM -49: 

A QUALITY EFFORT FROM  

PSC MEMBERS 
 

by Steve Foster 

 

 Normally my NARAM 

report kind of gives an event-

by-event accounting of how 

PSC members faired during the 

week. This year is going to 

have to be a little different; 

thatôs because it was too busy 

at the PSC camp to keep track 

of everything going on ï and 

thatôs a good thing.  To start off 

we had a couple members com-

peting in their very first nation-

al meet, Tyler Schafer and Bri-

an Guzek. Also, Larry Curcio 

had an R&D project to present, his first in over a decade. 

No surprise that Rod and I were there as weôve both been 

to every NARAM in the last ten years.  George Pike and 

his family used the NARAM sport range as a big part of a 

family vacation and all seemed to enjoy the week very 

much.  Jerry Kraus and his nephew Josh also spent four 

days of the week on the sport range.  And to end the 

week, Art and Peg Nestor came in for the banquet. 

 For the duration events Tyler and I struggled all 

week to be able to get in a pair of quality flights in any 

event. Both of us either had problems with one flight that 

would either end up in a very poor time or a DQ that 

would eliminate that flight all together. Although we 

were able to put in some quality flights here and there it 

just wasnôt enough for a highly competitive meet to score 

well in.  Going into NARAM Rod and I had tried to ad-

vise Brian to slow down a little and be patient as both of 

us feared he may just rush to get both his flights in with 

out being patient enough to find some good flight condi-

tions later in the day.  Well, Brian took our advice a little 

too much as he also had some flight problems in the dura-

tion event and sometimes it even left him with repairs 

and changes to make late in the day to make his second 

flights. He did survive the field enough to place 4th in A 

HD though.  Rod didnôt go into NARAM as prepared as 

he normally does, however he did pull out a 2nd place in 

A BG with a great flight on a model he just finished 

building the morning of the event. As his teammate for 

the last few year Iôve seen him have this ability to have 

these great flights with untested models in the past; this 

was a design he hadnôt built in some time ï he just 

knew he had to try something different than what he 

had tried in the Spring. Rod was also able to place 4th in 

A HD with his great helicopter design, this after having 

an issue with his first flight that left him way behind in 

the event. 

 Brian and I both had much better luck in the B 

ELA event, Brian had set a new record in B division, 

but it only lasted for a few hours.  In a second attempt 

to try and retake the lead he was only able to improve 

his first score by 1 meter, and had to settle for Second.  

We had seen how hard the ground was so I played it a 

little safe coming up with a small cap ñhardhatò for my 

models (inside our balloon capsule egglofters), I also 

set a new record with both of my flights being 137 me-

ters each. My only worry for the day would be my fel-

low PSC competitor Rod who went for broke on both 

flights beating my height on both flights with the high-

est being a whopping 174 meters; WOW! ï but he 

broke both eggs landing on the hard ground, so I sur-

vived the event. 

 The NARAM CD actually made Open Spot 

Landing this year a head scratcher, with the spot to hit 

being over 100 meters from the range.  As it turned out 

well over half the field didnôt even get close enough to 

be measured ï including our entire PSC group. 

 Thursdayôs Superroc event was pretty much 

what Superroc events usually are; unpredictable, with 

about 35% of all the flights being DQôd.  Of the 6 

flights PSC members flew, only Tyler and I each had 

one each that qualified.  Tylerôs E9 flight couldnôt com-

pete with some of the E6 models being flown in A divi-

sion, but my first flight, which used a G35 and air start-

ed (2) D12ôs 7 seconds into the flight, did work.  This 

had me in first place and a new record for much of the 

day. However my flight was passed by a shorter model 

going much higher late in the day. I did try another 

flight, this time using a pair of F24ôs also air starting a 

pair of E-9ôs.  This flight didnôt work out as well, as the 

wind pushed the bottom of the rocket until it did a clas-

sic Superroc loop, but then it became more interesting 

as the E9ôs kicked in and it started upwards; but again 

it did another Super loop before crashing to the ground.  

This flight did win me the special ñBest Midwest Qual-

ified Flightò award at the banquet on Friday. In case 

you havenôt guessed, this award is never given to a 
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ñgoodò flight ï but one of the more memorable flubs of 

the week. 

 On Friday we only had C Scale Altitude left to 

fly. This would be Tylerôs last chance to place and he 

was in fair shape after the judging, 3rd in static with his 

Kappa-7, but with a larger model than several others in 

his division. Everyone was pulling for him to have a good 

flight and it was great to see him fly it twice to make sure 

he placed, which he did, hanging onto 4th.  Brian was also 

in good shape, being first in static, but he also had a larg-

er model with a complicated flight set up.  It failed the 

first time and he was able to repair it enough to try a sec-

ond flight and finish 3rd. 

 For me, the scale flight would not only mean a 

chance to place in the scale event, but also the National 

Championship could be riding on this event, as I had 

gained enough points to take over the lead at this point in 

the competition. At the time I thought all I had to do was 

stay ahead of Chan, but I later found out that with Chan 

Stevenôs Second in R&D that I would  also have to place 

ahead of him and no worse than 2nd place in the event ï 

so a lot was riding on this event. I was in 3rd place in stat-

ic, but the second place model was too large to even 

make a qualified flight ï so you would have thought I 

would be in good shape. 

 However I had a very complex little model that 

had a lot that might go wrong.  I took a lot of time in 

prepping the first flight to avoid such a mishap, but a bad 

motor nozzle ended up putting my flight way off course 

and into the corn field. Everything else worked as 

planned. I had several people help me looking for it and 

Frank Guzek did find it as I was doing my range duty.  

This left me scrambling in the last hour to repair and fly 

the model again and I got it on the pad and ready to fly 

with just 6 minutes left for the meet.  But when I checked 

it for continuity it wasnôt there. While changing igniters I 

had to power off the electronics with an inside switch 

below the nose cone. Rod helped as I got it ready again. 

This time when I put the nose cone back on, it was snug 

and the Kevlar cord pulled the switch back off.  Since 

there was no audible signal on the micro timer I didnôt 

know this until after the flight failed. So for me the Na-

tional Championship came as close as 6mm, the size of 

the switch in my scale model. 

 That leaves R&D to report on. Although the 

presentations are given during the evenings through the 

week, nobody really knows how they placed until the 

banquet on Friday. I was able to watch both Brianôs and 

Larryôs presentations and although I didnôt see all of the 

C Division presentations I could tell that each of them 

had a good chance of finishing 1st in their divisions. Alt-

hough Brianôs report was done in just the last month and 

he didnôt have as much data as he would have liked he 

did a great job presenting what he did have. Larryôs re-

port was so involved it was really like 3 complete reports 

summed up into one, so even though he had to go 

through it rather quickly it came off as a report that had 

meaning, with real world uses to be integrated into our 

hobby. So it was a treat to see both of them when their 

first place trophies were awarded during the banquet. 

 At the banquet we were also hoping to hear that 

Team Pittsburgh would again be the winner of the best 

newsletter award, but Tom Beach announced it was a 

virtual tie between PSC and LUNAR, but the winner this 

year going to the LUNAR Clips newsletter.  So we at 

least know we have the best newsletter. Art will just have 

to get that box back next year. 

 But then we did get another surprise as our small-

ish group of contest flyers did enough for PSC to finish in 

4th place as a section.  This is the first time in over a dec-

ade the PSC had finished in the top 4, not bad for only 

having 5 contest flyers participating. 

 For me I had a great time aiming for the title, 

even though I came up just a pinch short.  And although 

it doesnôt look like I can be there for the full week next 

year, Iôm already looking forward to NARAM-50 and 

flying in the Team division again with Rod, but also it 

will be great to see other PSC members involved in the 

best week of the year again next year.  Come join us in 

the fun! 

 Rod Schafer (right) assists Steve Foster at a 

very critical moment in the very final minutes of NA-

RAM 49 while a contest official looks on. 
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PSCôs NARAM 49 Awards 
 

Larry Curcio  

Research and Development - C Division 1st Place 

Steve Foster 

National Championship 2007 - C Division 3rd Place 

Meet Championship - C Division 3rd Place 

B Eggloft Altitude - C Division 1st Place 

G Superroc Altitude - C Division 2nd Place 

Brian Guzek 

National Championship 2007 - B Division 2nd Place 

Meet Championship - B Division 2nd Place 

Research and Development - B Division 1st Place 

B Eggloft Altitude - B Division 2nd Place 

A Helicopter Duration - B Division 4th Place 

C Scale Altitude - B Division 4th Place 

Rod Schafer 

A Boost Glider Duration - C Division 2nd Place 

A Helicopter Duration - C Division 4th Place 

Tyler Schafer 

C Scale Altitude - A Division 4th Place 

David Gregorek Award for Outstanding Craftsmanship 

in an A Division Non-Craftsmanship Event 

Section 

National Championships - Section 4th Place 

Newsletter Award - Honorable Mention (2nd Place) 

The Awards on display at the R&R Picnic. 

My Trip to NARAM 49 

By Art Nestor 

 In the end, after some planning, Peg and I had to do 

what worked for us. And that was to only attend NARAM 

49 for just one day - Friday. Even with 26 days vacation I 

could only spare the one day. 

 We left early Friday morning, stayed overnight at 

the Baymont Hotel and drove home Saturday. While the 

Baymont was 1 block from the official NARAM hotel, it 

didnôt have any of the huge construction headaches of the 

eventôs host, the Holiday Inn. We arrived for the last couple 

hours of flying and witnessed Steveôs frenzied attempt to 

place first Nationally. 

 One of several attractions for me to attend NA-

RAM was to renew acquaintances. During the Banquet I 

got to visit with numerous people but of course my favor-

ites are always Vern and Gleda Estes. Another attraction 

was the chance to be there if Team Pittsburgh was selected 

again as newsletter of the year (it received Honorable Men-

tion). And also see fellow PSC members accept their 

awards and take their pictures. 

 I did receive the best door prize, two Semroc rocket 

kits; the 1/70th scale Saturn 1B and the 1/2 scale Arcas. I 

beat out Sport Rocketry editor Tom Beach in a contest of 

numbers posed by Contest Director and Awards Banquet 

MC Randy Boadway.  I had a great time. It was well worth 

the trip and Iôm looking forward to NARAM 50. 

****************  

I got to visit with one of my favorite people, Vern Estes. 


